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there does not appear to bes a reason to revisit this decision. The
revision to the Program Participation Standards is fairly
categorized as a routine filing, whose purpose was to assure that
only cost-effective conservation programs are approved for cost-
recovery. There were no other parties to the docket, and no protest
was filed. At this time, there does not appear to be a reason to
revisit this decision.

The Lake, Pasco, and OCL decisions are different.

The Lake decision is not yet final. There was a significant
amount of discussion of the item at ths June 24, 1997, agenda
conference. While Ms. VWagner’s participation at the agenda
conference was limited to an isswe which was not voted and no
affirmative evidence of bias in the information presented to the
Commission has besn found to date, this item was recently decided.
While some information (hearsay) suggests that this relationship
began very recently, it appears likely thet the relationship began
before ths Commiseion’s consideration of this docket. Staff
recommends that in an abundance of caution, after notice to the
parties, the Commiseion should revisit, at an agenda conference,
the decision to determine if there was any bias in the information
presented to the Cowmission. Absent a showing of bias in the
information presented to the Commission, no review on the merits
would be necessary. This item should be presented to the
Commission by the attorneys of the Appeals Division, since that
Division was not involved in this item.

While it is now a final decision, :ln' Pasco settlement/buy out
was extensively discussed at the April A«,' 1997 agenda conference.
The relationship may not have started until after Commission action
on this item. le no affirmative evidence of bias has been shown
to date, staff recommends that in an abundance of caution, after
notice to the parties, the Commiseion should revisit, at an agenda
conference, the decision to determine if there was any bias in the
information presented to the Commission. Absent a showing of bias
in the information presented to the Commission, no review on the
merits would be necessary. Thie item should be presented to the
Commission by the attorneys of the Appeals Division, since that
Division was not involved in this item.

Ms. Wagnar was the lead counsel on Docket No. 961184-EG
(Orlando Cogen). The staff recommendation on OPC’'s Motion to
Dismiss FPC’s Protest of the Commission’s Order Denying the
Settlement Agreement was prepared and presented by another
attorney. The recommsndation was a straight-forward application of
well-established law on the gquestion of FPC’'s substantial
interests. The recommendation was approved without discussion at








